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	Subject:
	Board Workshop Regarding Amendments to the Wakulla County Land Development Code and the Crawfordville Special Overlay District


Statement of Issue:
This workshop is to discuss a proposed scope of work and schedule for the text amendments to the Wakulla County Land Development Code and creation of the Crawfordville Special Overlay District.
Background:
Kimley-Horn is currently under contract with the County to assist in completing the EAR Amendments to the Comprehensive Plan.  In order to implement the changes to the Comprehensive Plan which occurred as part of the EAR Amendment process, it is necessary to amend the Wakulla County Land Development Code.

The Wakulla County Land Development Code has not had a complete overhaul since it was enacted in 1985. Over the years, the development needs and goals of the County have changed and the Land Development Code has not been updated.  Additionally, the EAR Amendments to the Wakulla County Comprehensive Plan have placed new planning standards and tools upon development in the County, which need to be implemented through codification into the Land Development Code.  One of the new planning tools which were approved as part of the EAR Amendments was what is commonly referred to as the “Crawfordville Special Overlay District.”
The Crawfordville Special Overlay District will consist of a series of specific development standards for a defined portion of the Crawfordville area.  This process will build off of the already extensive visioning work that has been completed over the past several years for the future growth and development of the Crawfordville area.  Additionally, the process will include various opportunities for key stakeholders, such as key business owners, the Chamber of Commerce and residents living within the proposed Overlay District, to participate and provide input.  It is anticipated that the Overlay boundary will be consistent with the Wakulla County Future Land Use Map district and available supporting infrastructure.  Other considerations of the Overlay District include:  recommendations for land use and FLUM changes to better support Crawfordville; consideration of changes to densities/intensities based on available infrastructure; possible incentives for best practices, such as implementing Transportation Demand Management Strategies for incentives for the provision of additional infrastructure; provisions for bike facilities and sidewalks; possible changes to site design and layout of future development within the Overlay District including access management, lighting, signs, fences, building heights, setbacks and landscape standards; and the consideration of how future infrastructure needs can be provided in the most efficient manner possible including potential regional stormwater facilities, sewer treatment, transit and parking facilities.  

This workshop will be an opportunity for the Board, staff and Kimley-Horn to consider the timeline of events and proposed draft scope of work for completing the Land Development Code Update and developing the Crawfordville Special Overlay District.  
Attachment:

1.
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